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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – Oct 8, 2016  

I. General  

 Deputy Grand Knight, Bill Hensen, called the council meeting to order at 8:12AM. 

 Tim Pimmel offered the opening prayers.  

 The Council recited the Pledge of Allegiance  

 The Grand Knight called for the role of officers, status is: (P = Present; A = Absence; E = Excused)  

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary E Inside Guard A 

Grand Knight E Treasurer P Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer E Trustee 3
rd

 Year E 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year P 

Recorder P Warden A Trustee 1
st
 Year E 

 The council unanimously approved the September 2016 meeting minutes as read and published. 

 

II. Applications for Approval – Dennis Thumann (given by Joe Regnery) 

 No new Form 100s.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Gary Mayfield (given by Bill Hensen).  

 Correspondence:  

o Letter of congratulations to the O’Doherty family for being selected a Supreme Family of 

the Month (see attachment pg.7). 

o Change to the Second /Formation Degree (see attachment pg.8). 

o 40 Days for Life kickoff letter (see attachment pg.9). 

o Respect Life letter from Supreme (see attachment pg. 10) 

o News letter from Father Woody’s (see attachment pg. 11) 

 Other  

o Because the mid-year conference is scheduled for December 10, the December business 

meeting is now scheduled for the 7th at 7PM. 

 Planned location for the conference is the Crowne Plaza hotel near the airport.  

o The annual Christmas party is scheduled for Dec 9
 
th. 

o The annual Advent reconciliation dinner is scheduled for December 15th at 5PM. 

o District Deputy Meeting is to take place at Pax Christi on January 14 after our monthly 

business meeting. 

o The Pax Christi Ministry Fair is scheduled for the weekend of October 8th and 9th. 

 Pennies from heaven. 

 Knight of the Month for September – Mark Daugherty. 

 Family of the Month for September – Todd Murphy and family. 

 O’Doherty family is Supreme’s Family of the Month for September.  
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IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek 

 None  

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery 

 Report handed out at meeting (see attachment pg.6). 

o Bank Balance - $26,907.28 

o Outstanding Checks - $3,514.50  

o Hailey Funds - $1,312.06  

o Lady Knights - $2,229.25 

o Available Funds - $19,851.47 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Dennis Thumann 

 Due to an excused absence, a report was not available. It was sent out by the Financial Secretary at 

a later date, October 11 (see attachment pg.6). Per that report the figures are in balance with the 

Treasurer’s report.  

o Receipts - $3,751.52  

o Expenses - $1,501.81 

o Bank balance - $26,907.28 

o There is a positive cash flow of $2,247.71, the result of recent activity.  

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees – Chris Kennedy/Paul Sciera/Joe Musso 

 None.  

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Tim Pimmel  

 The list of the new seminarians for the council to sponsor is to be released fairly soon. Last year it 

came out in early December.   

 Tim led the prayer for vocations. 

 

VIV. Committee Reports – Given by Tim Pimmel  

a. Membership – Roger Guidici/Brennan Mendus 

 Exemplifications: 

o Supreme has revised the format of the 2nd Degree in order to strengthen the concepts of 

unity of purpose and unity of action (see attachment pg. 8).  

o Currently there are no First Degrees scheduled for October.   

 St Mark council is to host a Major Degree (2nd and 3rd Degree; mass; and banquet) on 

November 5th. 

 There are two standalone degree exemplifications, 2nd and 3rd, planned for December 2nd at 

the Ave Maria parish in Parker. 

 First Degree Team. 

o The council is in need of people for the First Degree Team. 

o Practices are to be held on the odd months, with 1st Degree exemplifications taking 

place on the even months. The next practice is scheduled for September 19th. 

o Currently there are no First Degrees scheduled for October.  

 Roger mentioned that help is needed for the annual Pax Christi Ministry Fair, 8 – 9 October. 

o After each mass there is a need to man our table and work the floor.  
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 Ongoing reminder request from Roger, Gary, and Bill that everyone’s help is needed recruiting 

new members. The best way to recruit is to ask. 

 

b. Church Director Report – Dermot O’Doherty (given by Tim Pimmel) 

 Sunday donuts are ongoing per the schedule. 

 The next one is October 15.  

 The Pax Youth Ministry is back on the schedule, and is slated for the second Sunday. Their 

first will be September 9.  

 The last “Beer and Brats” for the year was held on September 17th after the 5PM mass. 

 Pax Ministry Fair is scheduled for the weekend of October 8 and 9. 

 The annual Pax Trunk or Treat event is scheduled for October 23rd after the 5PM mass.  

 The Advent Reconciliation Dinner is planned for December 15th at 5PM. 

 

c. Community Report – Bob Luckner/Ford Fay/Dan Doran  

 The Tootsie Roll drive/campaign is being held at two King Soopers locations, Wildcat 

King/Red Cedar and Highlands Ranch Parkway/University. 

o There were two events in September.  

o 9/23/16 , 4PM -8PM 

o 9/24/16, 9/25/16  - 8AM-12 noon 

o This event raised over $1800.00. 

o Two dates in October.  

o 10/7/16, 4PM -8PM 

o 10/8/16, 10/9/16  - 8AM-12 noon 

 The highway cleanup day is scheduled for October 15th, Paul Sciera has for action.  

 People working this are to meet at 9AM at the corner of Happy Canyon Road and 

Santa Fe.   

 The Thanksgiving Basket drive, Bob Luckner has for action. 

 Start date for taking orders is October 16th, the final date is November 13th.  

 Food pickup is on November 18th.   

 Delivery is scheduled for November 19th.  

 Charities have been contacted 

 Around 450 requests for baskets 

 Because past times food has thawed, some are requesting gift cards. This will 

need to be worked.  

 

d. Council Activity Report – Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera (given by Tim Pimmel) 

 The last Denver Rescue Mission event was held on October 1
st
, 12 members participated. 

 Council monthly social: 

 October 21st is at the Breck Brewery’s Farm House restaurant, starting at 6:30PM. 

 November is still TBD. 

 December is the annual Christmas Party, scheduled for December 9.  

 

e. Family Report – Currently vacant (given by Tim Pimmel) 

 Members from the council have volunteered to help the organizers of the Pax Christi Talent 

Show cook burgers and dogs.  

 This position is currently vacant and so the council is currently looking for a new committee 

chair.  

 In addition, the council is soliciting the membership for additional ideas. 
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f. Right to Life Report – Mike McGinnis 

 The “40 Days for Life” program is currently underway, daily prayer sheets are being sent via 

email to council members.   . 

 Kick-off letter from Archbishop Vincenzo Paglia of the Holy See’s Pontifical Academy for 

Life (see attachment pg.9).  

 Letter from Carl Anderson on Respect Life Month (see attachment pg.10) 

 Father Bierbaum is now the Pro Life Director for the Dioceses of Colorado Springs. 

 As part of the 40 Days for Life Campaign, Mike encouraged all to consider praying in front of 

the Planned Parenthood office. 

 Baptisms are being scheduled for the 1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays. 

 The 1
st
 is to be the 8:30AM mass. 

 The 3
rd

 is to be the 10:30AM mass.  

 

g. Youth Report – Tim Pimmel/Ben Stancati 

 The Altar Server recognition and recruitment campaign pizza party social is scheduled for 

November 12th after the 5PM mass.  

 

h. Newsletter (given by Tim Pimmel) 

 Gary continues to send in the meeting minutes/agenda as our newsletter, nothing else to report. 

 

X. Advocate’s Report – Dave Petteys 

 In conjunction with the State, our council is working on the “Get out the Vote” campaign. The 

goal is to help and encourage people to vote, and if not registered to vote assist them in the 

process.   

 

XI. Unfinished Business 

 None 

 

XII. New Business 

 None. 

 

XIII. 4th Degree Report – Dave Petteys 

 A meeting is scheduled for after the council meeting.  

 A funeral is today, October 8, at St Mark for Chris Bowers, former 4
th

 Degree and Grand Knight.  

 The assembly is scheduled to usher and bring up the gifts for the 8:30AM mass on October 16.  

 4th Degree exemplification to take place at Lady of Loretto Catholic Church on October 22nd.  

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary  

 No official report 

 Concerning educating our current members, especially the new ones, Dave requested a list of our 

current ongoing programs.  

 

XV. District Deputy Report – Bernie Kuta 

 None  
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 Dave Herskovits, State Officer present, passed on information concerning the exemplifications. 

The format is being changed, plus the names of each are reverting back to what their original titles 

had traditionally been: 1
st
 is Application, 2

nd
 Formation, etc.  Dave also mentioned that Bernie 

considers our council to be in good shape, and his noted absence at our meetings is because his 

attention is being taken elsewhere.  

 

XVI. Good of the Order   

 On behalf of Alan Brown, Ben Stancati led this month’s discussion. The topic centered on the 

Battle of Leptano (see attachment pg.12).  

 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and/or material 

assistance: Bridget Mosley, Loren Hensen, Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family and 

Calista, Andrea Kelly, Dave Herskovits, Michael Lobo, Tom Sathre, Bob Ehle and Ken Field 

(good friends of Ben Stancati),  George Hensen, Dan Doran, Kattie Martindale (Ron Gerber’s 

grand daughter ), Kathy Spence, Ilene Mayfield, (Gary Sister In law), Frank Hensen, Herb Engler, 

Monic Conley,  Brian Schessor,  Jan Regnery ( Joe’s Mom), John Babbitts (Gary’s uncle), Tony 

Mayfield, Bill Mayfield, Larry Call, Emma Eldridge ( Joe Regnery’s Mother in Law), Jackie 

Regnery (Joe R.’s wife), Howard Tanner (RIP), Ben Stancati, other members of our council that 

have recently passed, and those listed on the Pax Christi prayer list.  

 

XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek (given by Tim Pimmel) 

 Tim read out of the KOC blue prayer book for September 7. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:56 AM. Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati. 

 

-----Attachments/Correspondence/ Other Documents----- 
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Financial Reports (Treasurer’s and Financial Secretary’s) 
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The Battle of Lepanto – 7 October 1571 

The Battle of Lepanto was a naval engagement that took place on 7 October 1571 in which a fleet of the Holy League, a 

coalition of European Catholic maritime states arranged by Pope Pius V, led by Spanish admiral Don Juan of Austria and 

mostly financed by the Spanish Empire, decisively defeated the fleet of the Ottoman Empire on the northern edge of 

the Gulf of Corinth, off western Greece. The Ottoman forces sailing westwards from their naval station in Lepanto met the 

Holy League forces, which came from Messina, Sicily, where they had previously gathered. 

The victory of the Holy League prevented the Ottoman Empire from expanding further along the European side of the 

Mediterranean. Lepanto was the last major naval battle in the Mediterranean fought entirely between galleys and has been 

assigned great symbolic and historical importance by several historians.  

Historically, the engagement was a significant defeat for the Ottomans, who had not lost a major naval battle since the 

fifteenth century. The defeat was mourned by them as an act of Divine Will, contemporary chronicles recording that "the 

Imperial Fleet encountered the fleet of the wretched infidels and the will of God turned another way. To half of 

Christendom, this event encouraged hope for the downfall of "the Turk", the Satan-like personification of the Ottoman 

Empire. Indeed, the Empire lost all but 30 of its ships and as many as 20,000 men, and some Western historians have held 

it to be the most decisive naval battle anywhere on the globe since the Battle of Actium of 31 BC. 

Despite the decisive defeat, the Ottoman Empire rebuilt its navy with a massive effort, by largely imitating the successful 

Venetian galleasses, in a very short time. By 1572, about six months after the defeat, more than 150 galleys and 8 

galleasses, in total 250 ships had been built, including eight of the largest capital ships ever seen in the 

Mediterranean. With this new fleet the Ottoman Empire was able to reassert its supremacy in the Eastern Mediterranean. 

Nevertheless, numerous historians pointed out the historical importance of the battle and how it served as a turning point 

in history. For instance, it is argued that while the ships were relatively easily replaced, it proved much harder to man 

them, since so many experienced sailors, oarsmen and soldiers had been lost. The loss of so many of its experienced 

sailors at Lepanto sapped the fighting effectiveness of the Ottoman navy, a fact emphasized by its avoidance of major 

confrontations with Christian navies in the years following the battle. Other historians have suggested that the reason for 

the Turks being contained at the time had less to do with the battle of Lepanto than the fact that they had to contend with a 

series of wars with Persia, a strong military power at the time. 

After 1580, the discouraged Ottomans left the fleet to rot in the waters of the Golden Horn. Especially critical was the loss 

of most of the caliphate's composite bowmen, which, far beyond ship rams and early firearms, were the Ottomans' main 

embarked weapon. US historian John F. Guilmartin noted that the losses in this highly specialized class of warrior were 

irreplaceable in a generation. Paul K. Davis has also stated that: This Turkish defeat stopped Ottomans' expansion into the 

Mediterranean, thus maintaining western dominance, and confidence grew in the west that Turks, previously unstoppable, 

could be beaten. 

The victory for the Holy League was historically important not only because the Turks lost over 200 ships and 20,000 

men killed (not including 12,000 Christian galley slaves who were freed), yet because the victory heralded the end of 

Turkish supremacy in the Mediterranean.  

Religious significance  

The Holy League credited the victory to the Virgin Mary, whose intercession with God they had implored for victory 

through the use of the Rosary. Consequently Pope Pius V instituted a new Catholic feast day of Our Lady of Victory to 

commemorate the battle. And today this feast day is now celebrated by the Catholic Church as the feast of Our Lady of 

the Rosary.  

Source: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle of_Lepanto, last updated 7 October 2016.  

 


